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THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A PUBLIC HEARING  IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON MONDAY, MARCH 17, 2011 AT 7:15 P.M.
Mr. Gahan called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. and asked if anyone was present to discuss the following: 

Z-11-02
An Ordinance for the Vacation of a Public Way Pursuant




To a Petition filed by Cynthia L. Townsend-Dickey On



Behalf of the Cynthia L. Griffin-Townsend Trust

Mr. Caesar had concerns with whether or not a building would be built that may block the access to the creek and the power lines.

Mr. Gibson explained that he did intend to build a garage but he will have to follow all building, planning, and zoning before he can build anything.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the requirements for the building of a garage and the fact that this area is prone to flooding. 
A-11-01
Additional Appropriation in an Amount of $864,200        




From the EDIT Fund for Fire Department Equipment

Mr. Gibson explained the ordinance and issues they have dealt with in receiving and distributing this grant.
Mrs. Benedetti asked if this will in any way increase their budget per month.

Chief Juliot stated that originally the agreement was for money in the grant for a transmitter for the state system. He explained that the state is in the process of updating their system from a P16 to what the many cities have already upgraded to called a P25 which is the newest technology in radio equipment. He stated that they didn’t want them to purchase the P16 system because the state wants to upgrade and then purchasing the P25 system was put on hold because they didn’t know when the state would have the system ready. He explained that they didn’t want to waste grant money because it is so hard to come by so he approached Sherriff Mills and asked if he would be interested in using the money and that way everyone could be on the same system which would make it easier for everyone involved. He stated that the drew up an agreement that the Sherriff’s Department would fund the shortfall to get the equipment up and running but they backed out at the last minute and now he has all this equipment and he doesn’t have the funds to get it up and running. 
Mr. Gibson stated that the issue with the Sherriff’s Department has been resolved and explained that that there will be a monthly expense for this of $1200.00 but he is looking at other solutions for his. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the towers capabilities and how it works. 

Mrs. Benedetti stated that before they vote on this they need to know how they are going to cover that monthly expense because 911 couldn’t pay for it. 

Mr. Gibson stated that he doesn’t understand why that couldn’t be an option and that the council as a body could request that they do. 

Mrs. Benedetti stated that when she talked to the auditor she was told that they already pay for half of it and do not charge the city anything.  

Mr. Gibson stated that they are going to try to find a solution for the monthly fee but they do not want to throw away $600,000.00 worth of equipment just because of this fee. He explained that this is ultimately going to be the system that is used for joint communications so they will need this equipment in the future anyway. 

Mrs. Benedetti asked when the deadline for this to be in place was. 

Mr. Gibson stated that they have to be upgraded by 2014 in some fashion. He explained that they thought the split would work but it didn’t and the outcome of that is this $1200.00 per month but he doesn’t see that as a reason to give up the grant especially since this equipment is going to be the control center for 911 joint communications. He stated that if you compare paying $1200.00 a month to eventually spending $600,000.00 for equipment, it is an easy choice. 
There was a lengthy discussion regarding what the city had previously purchased for the state system. 

The public hearing was continued to April 4th at 7:15 p.m.
The meeting was recessed at 7:45 p.m.  
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